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TEAM  MONTPELLIER
Reaching the nations with the hope of  the Gospel

pastor ing  the  Inte r nat ional  Chape l  o f  Montpe l l i e r,  France

Pastor John & Robyn Coules 
Serving with World In Need International 

johnncoules@gmail.com 
To assist us in our ministry please visit our website:  

www.thecoulesministry.com 

In September, we 
organized & hosted at 
our home a Fall ice 
c r e a m s o c i a l & 
Pétanque activity

Ladies & Men’s 
Bible studies.

People from over 
18 countries…

from Indonesia, China, 
South Africa

Building Relationships … Speaking Truth into People’s Lives

from South Sudan, Kenya, 
Zambia

Praise the Lord!  A young Frenchman that we have been ministering to for the past couple 
of years has come to know the Lord.  Please pray as John spends time with him helping 

him to grow in his relationship with the Lord.
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• This Friday evening, 03 November:  There will be a Kick off event for all the 20s and 30s.  We 
have a very large group in this age range coming to the church.  Even though their time with us is 
brief, pray that as they hear the Word of God taught they would choose to walk in the Truth.

• Thursday evening, 09 November:  Men’s Bible Study

• Saturday morning, 18 November:  Ladies Bible Study

• Thursday evening, 23 November:  “An Evening of Thanksgiving”  A church-wide activity for which 
we covet your prayers.  Something so simple as sharing one’s culture can be a bridge to showing 
the love of Christ.  Pray for Robyn & all the logistics needed for the night, so that we do not get in 
the way of people being able to have a true night of Thanksgiving!

• Thursday evening, 30 November:  Mens Bible Study

• Saturday afternoon, 02 December:  Ladies Baby Shower

• Sunday evening, 10 December:  “Joy to the World” – A Christmas Carol Celebration

Special Need 
We do have an immediate special need to 
replace our oven.  Our current oven is just 
about come to the end of its life.  We found 
and ordered a new oven to replace it for a 
good price of 602 euros (equivalent to 710 
usd).  Our oven will be delivered by 
November 16, just in time to use it for a 
church-wide Thanksgiving event.  If you 
would like to give a one-time financial gift for 
this special need, you can do so safely and 
s e c u r e l y t h r o u g h o u r w e b s i t e : 
thecoulesministry.com

Support Update 

Over the past 12 to 18 months, the difference 
(a shortfall) between our recommended level 
of support, and our current level of support 
has increased to 3500/month.  With the end 
of the year approaching, we would like to 
humbly ask if you would please consider 
giving a special financial gift to help us with 
our shortfall.  If this is something you would 
l ike to do, please visit our website: 
thecoulesministry.com

Robyn and I would like to express our great appreciation for all your prayer and financial support 
these past 13 years of ministry in Montpellier.  Because of your support, with the Lord’s help, a 
spiritual difference is happening in the lives of many people who come to Montpellier and the 

International Chapel from all around the globe.  May the Lord bless you and your family with his 
abundant grace and peace.  

Please pray for these upcoming events - For those who do not know the Lord that they would come 
to faith in Him and that believers will grow in their relationship with the Lord.  
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